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Officers 2019
 President …………..……Tony Schavone
 Vice-President…………..…Wayne Heard
 Secretary….………..….….Pam DeForrest
Treasurer….………….Monica Valparaiso
 NCCC Governor…..…..………Joe Orrico
 Webmaster…….….…….Douglas Mariani
Newsletter Editor…….………Debra Ruby

Board of Governors

 Sal Cruz
 Gary Maleski
 Laura Schavone
 John Spurr
 Donna Stewart
 Brian Valparaiso

Committee Chair
 Banquet…………………Laura Schavone
 Car Show…………….…Brian Valparaiso
             & Brad Lee
 Care & Kindness….…. Marsha Gallavan
 Charity………………….…Will Grohmann
 Clothing………………Monica Valparaiso
 Historians……………..……… Jan Works
 Meeting Hostess……….. Donna Stewart
 Membership……………………..……TBD
 Public Relations…………Richard Cheek
 Raffle.…………………….…..…………TBD
 Sergeant at Arms….Ron DeBartolomeis
 Sponsor Rep…………………………..TBD
 Trophies/Awards……………Tom Cuccio

 Car Show Champion
 Rally Champion
 Auto Cross champion

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related
activities, such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans,
cruises, parades, etc.

CSS is incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange,
California.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National
Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations.

http://www.calicintoranch.org/
https://www.patriotsandpaws.org/

https://www.stepsocal.org/
http://www.hishouseoc.org/1cms2/

Ronald McDonald House  https://www.rmhc.org/

Who We Are

CSS Family Updates

Bill Deforrest is doing well from back surgery in spite of an incision that is not
healing properly.  He is house bound for only another week - we hope.

We Support



CSS Upcoming Events 2019

October 5  Patriots and Paws 5th Annual Car/Truck Show

October 19  Two low speed autocrosses at Santa Maria Airport, Santa Maria, CA --
Vapor Trail Vettes. Open to all vehicles.
* WC-518-009 Sanctioned low speed autocross
* WC-518-010 Sanctioned low speed autocross

October 26  Corvette Super Sports All American Car Show at Hooters
in Anaheim 9am to 2 pm

November 8  Vettes for Veterans Car Show

January 11, 2019 Club Banquet at the Phoenix Club

Please let us know of any events of interest to Club members.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

* SAVE your POP TOPS from cans for
the Ronald McDonald House! *

* Please bring your pop tops to our next
meeting and give them to Will.

Thanks!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Next Car Show Meetings:

10/10 Thursday  (Tony and Laura's 7:00 pm) – we will finalize goody bag items and set up stuffing
dates at Bill and Pam's place, REVIEW for any issues, additional advertising- i.e. car shows or events
to distribute flyers.

10/17 Thursday (Tony and Laura's 7:00 pm) – we will finalize booth assignments and "day-of" needs
and assignments.  REVIEW for any issues,  additional advertising- i.e. car shows or events to
distribute flyers, finalize goody-bag stuffing team and location (tentatively Bill and Pam Deforrest)

10/24  Thursday (Tony and Laura's 7:00 pm) – we will be finalizing logistics. Times for arrival, set up,
dry run on paper, review entries and any issues.

10/25  Friday (location TBD) – we will be packing cars, loading tables, chairs, easy-ups, last minute
issues.



The VP’s Column

The VP's Word
By Wayne Heard

Hello fellow Super Sports Members,

We have some exciting events coming up:

October:
5th – Patriots and Paws 5th annual car / Truck
Show
19th – Two low speed autocrosses at Santa Maria
Airport, Santa Maria, CA – Vapor Trails Corvettes
26th – Annual CSS car show at Hooter's Open to
all vehicles 9am – 2pm

November:
9th – Vettes for Veterans Car Show – The
Shoppers at Carlsbad – 9:30 am – 3:00 pm. $35
up to Oct. 31. Brian is organizing a weekend trip.
Leave Friday, return Sunday. Please let him know
if you are interested.
23rd – Cruisin La Verne Holiday Car Show – 10
am – 4 pm - $40, $50 after Nov. 10th includes
T-Shirt

If there are any particular shows you plan on
attending, or if you have an idea for an event,
please let John Spurr or I know. We will help you
organize it. By letting me know, I can give it to
Douglas to put on the website.

Take care everyone, Wayne !!!

President
Tony

“Pilgrimage to the Corvette Holy Land (Trip #4)

Read the story on page 7.

See the pictures on page 8.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Thanks to Wayne for filling in while I was gone. I
hear he did a good job!!

TRIVIA QUESTION FOR SEPTEMBER: What
year was the last year of the wrap around wind-
shield?

ANSWER TO AUGUST TRIVIA QUESTION:
What option was available in the middle of the
1957 model year that allowed the 283 cubic inch
engine to reach 1 horsepower per cubic inch?
Answer: Ram-Jet fuel injection

CORVETTE TIMELINE: September 2, 1994 – The
National Corvette Museum opens.





Patriots and Paws
 Penny Lambright, Founder, Chairman of the Board

 1825 E. Via Burton, Anaheim, CA 92806

 www.patriotsandpaws.org

 (714) 323-7229

2019 Schedule of Events

 5th Annual Car/Truck Show  Saturday October 5th

Patriots & Paws New Warehouse in Anaheim



President’s Column
September 2019

“Pilgrimage to the Corvette Holy Land (Trip #4)

Pilgrimage: A journey to a place well known or respected. Holy Land: The place where the only
sportscar in America is built.

The 25th Anniversary of the Corvette Museum took place in August and 4 of our members made the
trek to Bowling Green, Kentucky. Phil and Sherry Anderson and Laura and I represented the Club.
Phil and Sherry went with the Caravan out of Los Angeles with 225 of their “closest Corvette friends”.
Laura and I went with a smaller caravan of 5 cars from Corvettes of So. Cal.

It is 2066 miles to Bowling Green from Orange County and we made it in 5 days by averaging about
350 miles per day.  We stopped at places like:
(1) the only covered Bridge in Arizona,
(2)  Pie-O-Neer Café (Yummy) in Pietown, New Mexico,
(3)  the UFO Museum in Roswell, New Mexico,
(4)  an old restored 1950’s Sinclair Gas Station
(5)  In Hope, Arkansas, we had lunch at Tailgaters Burgers (voted #1Cheeseburger in Arkansas)
(6)  Memphis, Tennessee was great! We saw the Hotel where Martin Luther King died, the Blues
Museum and ate at the Central BBQ for real Memphis BBQ.

Finally, we made it to Bowling Green along with 5000 other Corvette enthusiasts! The excitement
level was very high and the “wave” arm got very tired! LOL.

The picture of Laura & I in front of the Museum was taken by Kai Spande, Plant Director of the
Assembly Plant and his Rapid Blue 2020 Corvette was in the parking lot. There were lots of events
available to the attendees like driving the motor sports track, tours of Caverns, dinner at Shaker
Village, and tours at Maker’s Mark Distillery just to name a few.

After leaving Bowling Green, we went and visited family in Illinois, friends in Indiana, and then
traveled to my hometown of Ipava, Illinois (Pop. 400). We checked our farm out (crops are doing
well), went to our farmer’s daughter’s wedding (held in the barn with reception at a winery) and much
more. But the highlight of visiting Ipava was the annual “Camp Ellis Days” (a training & WWII Prisoner
of War Army Camp in the middle of Illinois - interesting story to look up). The event features a Parade
of local kids on floats, town dignitaries riding in cars, about 30 restored farm tractors and one Red
Corvette. Yes, we were put in the parade! Red Corvettes are not too common in rural farming towns.
After the parade, we had lunch where I ran into some High School classmates and reminisced . . .
Super Fun!

5,531 miles later. We were HOME. It was a wonderful trip, and a big check off the bucket list. We
made new friends and were able to drive across country in a very comfortable, gas efficient Corvette.

The trip to Bowling Green in your Corvette should be on your ‘Bucket List”. It was a ride of a lifetime.



    More Pictures from Tony & Laura's
               Trip to Bowling Green

    August 25 - September 11
          2019



          When you don’t win
 the “Build Your Own Corvette” raffle …

   build your own!

    ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Eric won the Clean Car Award!



CSS CAR SHOW CHAIRMEN

Brian Valparaiso and Brad Lee

     Hello everyone and thank you!

Thank you!

We are about 30 days away from the Annual Corvette Super Sports Car Show. Can you believe how
time has flown by!? Despite the precious time we have left, there is still far more to do. Some things
can be done now and thru the actual show date….while other items can’t be done until the show gets
closer.

First off though, we need to recognize and thank everyone for their support. So many members have
given of themselves by attending local car shows in order to advertise your show. It’s not easy
walking miles and miles and placing flyers in cars at a meet. Sometimes you get a grumpy old guy
that will tell you “don’t waste your paper”…. Sometimes you get the person who just looks angry and
you don’t give him a flyer…and occasionally you get the nice person that thanks you and says they’ll
be there!

But for the majority of the time, you drop in the driver’s window and keep walking. As a side benefit,
you get a bunch of steps logged on your step counter- hahahahaha!

In addition, we need to recognize all the people who have donated gift cards. We have received gift
cards to See’s Candy, Panera Bread, Starbucks, and Visa! Thanks to everyone who has thus far
donated. We can always use more. Please note these cards are the raffle prizes and this is a
H U G E hit with the attendees. Please bring the gift cards at your earliest opportunity or bring them
the day of the show.

Thanks also to the members who have donated items to fill the goody bags. We have received
peanuts, chips, shower caps, chapstick, and other items. Again, thank you! We can use more…. If
you are able to find some snacks, pens, pencils, or other items to place in the goody bag, it is
appreciated. These items need to be brought to the meeting or to the stuffing party.

So what’s the latest?

We have ordered really cool trophies and will be organizing them as we did last year. We will derive
NON CORVETTE car classes as we determine who has entered. We will be having the NON
CORVETTE’s judged by CSS members. (Want to be a judge?)

Corvettes will be judged by people’s choice. All CSS cars will be judged separately from the non
members’ cars. (If you haven’t registered, please do so ASAP!)

Entry Count?

So far, we have 45 entries and hoping to grow this to over 100. There are several more car shows
where we can advertise, so please take some flyers and pass them out.



CAR SHOW Info. (Con’t)
Volunteers

We have volunteers for many things….we can always use more volunteers to help out during the
show. If you have the time to help out, please let us know. If you have a specific thing you want to
help with, please let us know that too! I am sure if you have a “special skill” or knack, we can find a
use for it - wink wink!

Here’s what we have so far..

Marsha Gallavan  Bring 2 dozen dounts day of the show for sale
Ralph Webb   Bring 2 dozen dounts day of the show for sale
Christy Webb  Bring 2 dozen dounts day of the show for sale
Judi Spurr   Bring 2 dozen dounts day of the show for sale
Art Huhnta   Post signs and banners during set up (7:00 am)
Bill Deforrest   Assemble and post trash barrels (7:30 am)
Pam Deforrest  Assemble and post trash barrels (7:30 am)
Bill Deforrest   Assemble and post trash barrels (7:30 am)
Pam Deforrest  Assemble and post trash barrels (7:30 am)
Wayne Heard  Registration
Gary Plehn   Registration
Sue Rosen   Registration
Gary Plehn   Get Waivers signed
Sarah Cheek   Hand out Goody Bags
Randy Valparaiso  Set up Raffle Prize Table
Rosie Valparaiso  Set up Raffle Prize Table
Ken Pence   Roving Ticket sellers
Jean Pence   Roving Ticket sellers
Dave Macdonough  Raffle Table sellers
Jenny Macdonough  Raffle Table sellers
John Spurr   Raffle Table sellers
Judi Spurr   Raffle Table sellers
Kaern DeBart  Raffle Table sellers
Sandy McMullen  Raffle Table sellers
Douglas Mariani  Direct Parking
Ed     Direct Parking
Richard Cheek  Direct Parking
George McMullen  Direct Parking
Ron DeBart   Direct Parking
Debbie Ruby   Photographer
Gary Maleski   Photographer
Eric Ellesworth  Photographer
Donna Stewart  Games
Laura Schavone  Games
Linda Norris   Games
Vicki Kump   Games
Jan Works   Games
Tom Cuccio   DJ and Announcements
Fred Reinecke  MISC
Chuck Rosen  Judge



CSS General Meeting Minutes
     September 3, 2019

Officers present:  Wayne Heard, Monica Valparaiso, Debra
Ruby

Board Members present:  Sal Cruz, Donna Stewart, Brian
Valparaiso, John Spurr

46 Members Present

Ron De Bartolomeis led the members in the Pledge of
Allegiance.

A quorum was declared to be present by Acting Secretary
Sue Rosen.

Vice-President Wayne Heard called the meeting to order at
7:00 p.m.

Donna Stewart introduced our guest: Robert Payonon. He
has a green Corvette, his first. He lives in Whittier.

It was moved, seconded, and passed to waive the reading
of last month’s minutes.

Treasurer Monica Valparaiso gave the report on the current
cash balance. The storage unit was renewed for fourteen
months, a deposit was put down for the January 11
banquet, and money is there for the car show. Monica told
everyone not to forget to register for the car show if you’re
planning on going. The car show is in October, membership
dues are due in November, and the banquet money is due
in December. Monica gave us more information on the
banquet: It is January 11 at the Phoenix Club. The contract
has been signed, and the committee will pick the menu and
decide on centerpieces. Monica then shared information on
club-wear: Glenda has some T-shirts and polos. If we want
to go to Glenda’s, the earliest she is available is October 13.
We can send Glenda a shirt rather than going to her, if we
know what we want on the shirt.

Vice-President Wayne Heard literally “changed hats” to
report. He announced the September birthdays and
anniversaries. John Spurr played the harmonica. Wayne
also reported on the upcoming events. They are listed in our
newsletter. During discussion, another event was brought to
members’ attention: On October 12, from 10:00 to 2:00, the
Automobile Driving Museum is highlighting Corvettes. The
museum is located at 610 Lairport, El Segundo. They will
have Corvettes for people to ride in. Admission is $10.
Wayne also told about the 60th Anniversary CSS baseball
caps.

Joe Orrico, NCC Governor, was not present.

Marsha Gallavan reported on Care and Concern. In the
discussion, it was brought up that Rosana broke one ankle
and sprained her other ankle at the joint Southwest
Corvettes picnic. Also, Bill DeForrest will be having four
surgeries on his back. We will send cards to them.

Will Grohmann reported on charities. He reminded us to
bring aluminum can pull-tabs. Also, he brought up that last
year we voted in November and gave out checks to our
club’s charities in February-April. He would like to move it 3
months forward to next year starting in February. He asked
the members what we thought. Opinions were discussed.
We will bring it up at the board meeting.

Webmaster Douglas Mariani was not present.

Debra Ruby, newsletter editor, thanked everyone for all the
pictures and articles.

Richard Cheek, publicity, reported that he and Sarah have
been active in passing out flyers for our car show. He also
told about two great car shows they attended, and won! He
reported on the upcoming All-Corvette Car Show “Vettes for
Veterans” in Carlsbad November 9. The application is on
the North Coast Vettes website. He suggested we register
now so they will support our car show, which they have in
the past.

Dave MacDonough reported on Corvette Super Shots. The
group will meet at Prado Dam again next month.

Doug Meeuwenberg made a recommendation to be brought
up at the board meeting: Since our club had 28 people at
the picnic sponsored by Southwest Corvettes, we should
offer to pay their club $5 per person. Discussion was held.
Marsha Gallavan will send their club a card thanking them.

Joel Chesler shared that he has a man who will put
polyurethane strips at the bottom of the splitter on cars so
scraping damage is not done when entering and leaving
driveways. See him for the specifics. You will get a discount
if you mention Joel’s name.

Snacks were provided by Dorothy, Karen, Marsha, Wayne,
and Will.

The dinner raffle was won by Sal Cruz.

The Clean Car Award was won by Debra Ruby, Eric
Ellsworth, and their blue C6.

Raffle money and Corvette poster winners were: Ken
Pence, Brian Valparaiso, Diane Chesler, Jean Pence and
John Spurr.

The next board meeting is September 17 and the next
general meeting is October 1.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Sue Rosen, Acting Secretary



Car show – Brian Valparaiso talked about the current
registrations for the car show which is at 29. He reviewed
the car shows that he and Monica attended the previous
weekend in order to hand out flyers, and thanked others for
doing the same. He discussed the timeline of what remains
to be done, and it was agreed to have a car show meeting
on Thursday September 19th. Brian and Monica will be
unavailable for the previously announced meeting on
September 26th. To Do’s will be gone over in more detail at
the car show meeting.

Debbie Ruby – needs all articles and pictures for the
newsletter by September 24th. She also wanted to let the
board know of a tragedy that hit her family the previous
week. A cousin of her mother’s was murdered by her
husband in a murder-suicide, along with their son. The
daughter was able to escape.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:14 pm

Respectfully submitted,
Monica Valparaiso, Treasurer (in Pam’s absence)

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Membership Dues
are due soon!

 $75 per Couple

       $45 per Individual

Please pay your dues
at the next general meeting

in November.

A $10 late fee applies after November 15.

Board Meeting Minutes
         September 17, 2019

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Wayne Heard, Monica
Valparaiso, Debbie Ruby

Board present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, Donna Stewart,
Brian Valparaiso, Gary Maleski

Others present: Teresa Cruz, Bill Wisnowski

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:09 pm

A quorum was declared to be present by President Tony
Schavone.

Tony reported that he and Laura had a great time on their
trip back to Bowling Green, Kentucky for the Corvette
Caravan trip to the 25th anniversary of the Corvette
Museum. They were gone approximately three weeks,
including time spent at their farm and with family and
friends.

Vice President Wayne Heard was thanked by Tony for
running the general meeting of September 3rd in Tony’s
absence. Wayne reviewed the top moments of the meeting
for Tony.

Treasurer Monica Valparaiso reported on the budget. An
email will be sent to membership reminding all about
upcoming financial payments; the club car show,
membership dues, and the annual banquet. Donna and
Monica also had a meeting at the Phoenix Club to finalize
the date of the banquet and pay the deposit to secure the
date. The price of the banquet will be determined at a later
time, but is expected to be around the same as the prior
year banquet. Monica will begin the process of coming up
with the 2020 budget to present to the board and the
membership.

Secretary Pam DeForrest was not present. In her absence,
a vote was taken on a potential member that had submitted
an application at a previous meeting. A vote was taken and
Joel Chesler was unanimously voted in. He is a previous
member of CSS.

Other topics discussed were:

Charity – Will Grohmann was absent, but his proposal of
when to make the donations to charities was discussed. A
discussion was had on our current charities, other potential
charities, and the dollar amount in total of our donations. At
this point, it will be discussed at a later board meeting, and
will need to be included in the 2020 budget.



NCCC PRESIDENT’s MESSAGE: September 2019

Labor Day is almost here and that marks the unofficial start of fall.  I hope you had a great
summer and took time to enjoy your Corvette and most importantly, your Corvette friends.

August was a busy month for NCCC. Corvettes at Carlisle took place August 22nd through 25th
and NCCC hosted a hospitality tent to welcome NCCC members and to introduce NCCC to
non-members. Thanks to John and Michele Cantelmo and their group of volunteers for hosting. As
usual, this was a huge Corvette event and it is important that we were represented.

We just got back from the 25th anniversary of the National Corvette Museum in Bowling
Green, Kentucky. Again, NCCC hosted a hospitality tent to introduce Corvette owners to NCCC.
Thanks to Dave Heinemann and the many volunteers who made this happen. Literally thousands of
Corvettes and tens of thousands of Corvette enthusiasts gathered to celebrate 25 years of the
museum. NCCC is proud to be a founding member of the museum and we continue to support the
museum in many ways.

September 6th & 7th will be the NCCC Governors meeting in St. Louis, MO.Routine business
needed to run an organization takes place. Also, election of 4 national officers (Vice President -
Competition, Secretary, Business Manager and Sergeant-at-Arms) will happen soon and the
September meeting is when the candidates are officially announced. See your club Governor for the
complete slate of candidates and help him or her make an informed vote. Your vote counts.

September 19th through 22nd is Mid America Motorworks Funfest in Effingham, IL. Again,
NCCC will host a hospitality tent. If you happen to be there, stop in and say hello. This is another big
event with lots to see and do.

In between all these major events, I managed to attend a few social events with my club,
participate in a few autocrosses, and have had a great (and busy) summer. I hope you did too.

That’s all for now – see you out there.

Save the Wave!

Dale Samuelson
NCCC President



RMD's Message - September 9, 2019

Friday, September 6 — Membership Meeting

The important renewal dates are: the database will close on approximately 10-15-19. This is to switch
over to renewal mode. At that time the members added after 9-1-19 will change status to
AutoRenewPrimary/Spouse at no charge. Regular Primary members will change to $25 and Spouses
will remain at $10, as always. The database will reopen for renewals on approximately 10-17-19.

Now that Shannon Davis has taken over the FCOA position, the FCOA membership database has
been incorporated in the regular membership database. The FCOA information is private and is not
accessible.

Andy Alleshouse gave a presentation on product life cycles, which applies to NCCC clubs. Generally,
membership rises quickly right after a club is formed. Then the rate of growth tapers off and
eventually reaches a peak. After that membership drops until the club disbands. The drop off doesn’t
have to happen and the club can grow if the club leadership can generate a growth in membership.

Generally, the number of clubs has decreased in recent years. The overall number of NCCC
members has increased. This means that existing clubs are growing in membership numbers.

Ways to recruit new members was discussed. It was noted that NCCC had a presence at all recent
big Corvette events, like Carlisle and FunFest. NCCC had a booth at those events and many people
who visited the NCCC booth were not aware that NCCC existed, so we are not advertising NCCC
effectively.

Saturday, September 7 — National Governors Meeting

VP of Membership Amelia Workman said we currently have 18408 members. That number will drop
at renewal time. Approximately 20% will not renew and about 10% will renew late.

Business Manager Jim Walton said the 2021 Convention will be hosted by East Ohio in Cleveland.

The Denver Convention had a profit of $21,600+. That will be split between the hosting clubs and
NCCC.

The 2020 Convention will be in Indianapolis on July 5 through 10.

The 2019 voting will take place during the month of October. The only contested office is for VP of
Competition. The candidates are Joe Eller and Bill Docherty. The By-Law changes are available on
the NCCC web site.

Let me know if you have any problems or suggestions. Thanks.

See ya,

Cliff



Where You Can Find Corvette Parts and Merchandise

For those of you who have been into Corvettes for awhile most – or all – of the following will not be news to
you, but for you relative newcomers to the love of Vettes this offering is being made to help you find the parts
you may need for your classic or the trim add-ons you might want to buy to personalize your Vette or the
clothing, gear, etc. you might like to own to show others of your interest in the sport.

It’s amazing just how many publications are out there that are dedicated to Corvettes and how helpful many of
them can be. Following is a list and quick summary of the more popular catalogs that you might want to look
into. Most of them are available for routine periodic mailing if you request it, and most of them have a web site
from which you can peruse their offerings. Me, I prefer to receive the catalogs so that I can better see just
what’s out there I might not have not seen before.

The three largest, most popular catalogs with the most items that are non-“parts” are:

a. Mid America Motorworks, www.mamotorworkscom, (800) 500-1500;
b. Eckler’s Corvette, www.ecklersCorvette.com, (800) 327-4868;
c. Corvette America, www.CorvetteAmerica.com, (800) 458-3475.

Those publications periodically also publish catalogs geared specifically for a single generation of Corvettes so
when they ask you for the year and model you drive don’t be afraid to tell them.

Then there are catalogs that are almost exclusively for parts, especially of older model Corvettes:

a. Volunteer Vette Products, www.volvette.com, (865) 521-9100;
b.  J & D Corvette, www.jdcorvette.com, (800) 838-8353 (located locally in Bellflower, CA).

For trim and accessory items as well as clothes, furniture and the like, you should look at:

a. Corvette Central, www.CorvetteCentral.com, (800) 345-4122. They have an accessories catalog and a
separate catalog of parts, etc., for each generation of Corvettes.

b. Burston Marketing’s Corvette Collection, www.CorvetteCollection.com, (800) 653-1375.
c. And finally, the catalog from the retail store at the National Corvette Museum,

www.CorvetteMuseum.org, (800) 538-3883.

In addition to the above, you might also consider visiting the show rooms of Corvette Mike’s at 1133 North
Tustin Avenue and West Coast Corvettes, 1210 N. Kraemer Blvd., both are located near each other in
Anaheim just off the 91 freeway in Anaheim. They have a selection of GM authorized accessories and clothes
for sale, as well as an indoor Corvette sales room with used road gems. Both also maintain service
departments for  installing accessories and the like and for general maintenance of Corvettes. West Coast
Corvettes has a new catalog that was just released and is available for pick-up at the store. (Price is
pre-printed on each catalog as $12.95, but don’t be fooled, they’re free - just ask for one.)



CSS
Celebrations

September Birthdays
 1 - Gary Plehn
 3 - Pam DeForrest
 5 - Karen DeBartolomeis
 7 - Betty Heard
 7 - Ken Pence
 8 - Debra Ruby
10 - Shannon Norris
13 - Dorothy Secker
25 - Larry Farrell

October Birthdays
 5 - George McMullen
10 - Jackie Lyon
18 - Tony Schavone
22 - Andy Ersek
27 - Ed Norris
28 - Jean Pence
28 - Gary Gutjahr

September Anniversaries
29 - Connie & Sue Killian
30 - Mike & Kathryn Baddley

October Anniversaries
20 - Brad & Ann Lee
22 - Ralph & Christy Webb
23 - Garry & Shirley Jones



List of Corvettes At Connell Chevrolet For Sale
If interested, call DJ Martin at Connell Chevrolet @ 714-349-6663

5 Pre-Owned:

Year  Style   Color   Price   Miles

2019  ZR1  3ZR  Ceramic Gray   $ 129,799   11,183

2017   Grand Sport, 2LT  Arctic White   $ 79,999    131

2017   Grand Sport, 3LT  Arctic White   $ 99,390    2193
Convertible

2015  2LT   Arctic White   $ 67,815  22,407

2007  Z06 Coupe  Silver Metalic   $ 41,999  14,477

14 New:
Model    Style    Transmission

Z06    2 with 1LZ    and  1 with 3LZ    All Automatic

ZR1       3ZR package   Automatic

Coupe     2 with 1LT   Automatic

Coupe     2 with 3LT 1 Automatic & 1 Manual

Convertible    4 with 1LT   3 Automatic & 1 Manual

Grand Sport    2 with 1LT   1 Automatic & 1 Manual



Connell Chevrolet is located at:
2828 Harbor Boulevard
Costa Mesa, CA 92626

Sales (714) 546-1200
Service (714)755-3335
Parts (714)546-9400

Website: www.connellchevy.com

In Other News:
Corvette Super Shots typically meets on the last
Saturday of each month with lunch afterwards. All are
welcome to join!

Editor’s Note: rubypics@aol.com

Hi everyone! Reminding everyone that I welcome pictures
and extra articles from other members as long as you send
them to me at least five (5) days before the end of each
month. I especially need pictures and copy (articles) for
events I do not attend!

Thank you, Tony and Laura for pictures and a great story
about their trip to Bowling Green. Thank you, Brian for
writing up a Car Show Update. Thank you, Sue and Monica
for taking notes at our meetings this month in Pam’s
absence. Thank you, Eric for pictures and for being my
editor.

If there are any birthdays or anniversaries that I missed,
please email me so I can correct it for the future!

Remember to send me your business cards or other ads for
the For Sale page!

Please contact me about any comments or suggestions you
may have regarding the newsletter.

Thanks!

Debbie



Used with permission from
Connell Chevrolet



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

DebraRubyPhotography.com

Photo Workshop at
The Fullerton Public Library:

The Best Camera is the One You Have:
Smart Phone Photography 101

October 16, 2019

@ 6:30 - 8 pm



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Corvette For Sale!

 * 2003 50th Anniversary Corvette

 It is absolutely immaculate inside and out.

 * Miles: Just over 17,000.
 * Color is called 50th Anniversary Red,

it is kind of a burgundy color.
 You will not find a nicer more well cared for car.
 Garage kept, adult driven, never abused.

  Contact: Raymond Hebel
@ 805-340-7348

www.raymondmichael.com

 If you need further information he would
 welcome your call.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~









Six NCCC Sanctioned
Events

WC-518-009, WC-518-010,

WC-518-R01, WC-518-R02,

WC-518-R03 & WC-518-R04

15th Annual Vapor
Trail

Corvette Blast
October 26, 2019
Shore Cliff Hotel
2555 Price St

Pismo Beach, CA
(805) 773-4671

Schedule
Friday, October 25th
¨ 5 PM Hospitality Room & Early Check-in.

Saturday, October 26th
¨ 9:00-9:30 AM—Late Registration
¨ 9:00-11:30 AM—People’s Choice Car

Show/Rallye Tech Inspections/Games
¨ 11:30-12:30 PM—No Host Lunch Break
¨ 12:45 PM— Mandatory Drivers Meeting
¨ 1:00-4:00 PM— Rallyes (Hidden Hand &

Poker & Gimmick.
¨ 6:00 PM— Dinner,  Awards, & Raf�les at AJ

Spurs Restaurant.

Funds from this event will be donated to charities in the local area.

Oceanfront Hotel With Ocean Views From Every Room

DIRECTIONS TO THE SHORE CLIFF HOTEL, 2555 PRICE
ST., PISMO BEACH CA.

From South-US-101 N take Exit 191B (Ma�e Rd) Turn
le� under freeway. Turn le� on Price Street. Your
des�na�on is on the right.

From North-US-101 S take Exit 191B onto Price St.,
turn right on Price St., in about 200 feet turn le�
and you have arrived at your des�na�on.



15th Annual Vapor
Trail Corvette Blast

October 26, 2019
Shore Cliff Hotel
2555 Price St

Pismo Beach, CA
(805) 773-4671

Registration
Please Print
Driver Name:_________________________________________ NCCC #_______________________________

Navigator Name:_____________________________________ NCCC  #_____________________________

City: __________________________________________________ State: _______________Zip: _______________

Driver’s Cell: ____________________________________Navigator Cell: _______________________________

Email: (Print Clearly)___________________________________________________________________________

Club Af�iliation: ______________________________Car Year:_____ Model: __________Color:________

Registration Fee For NCCC Members (Includes 2 Dinners) $150 $_______________

Registration Fee For Non-NCCC (Includes 2 Dinners) $160 $_______________

Please indicate your dinner choice below.  (Add $38 per additional meal)

Filet Chicken Veggie
Mignon ______ Oscar ______ Halibut______ Pasta ________ $  ______________
Your dinner selection cards will be in your registration packets.  These must be
displayed at your place setting.

Total Including Registration Fee $______________
Cash or check payable to:  Vapor Trail Vettes, PO Box 5241, Santa Maria, CA 93456
Contact: Gale Haugen at 805‑773‑4515 , galehaugen@charter.net or Chuck Robert‑
son at 805-934-0694, chuckrbt1@yahoo.com.
For discounted room rates ($159) call the Shore Cliff  Hotel at 805‑773‑4671 be‑
fore September 25, 2019.  Mention Vapor Trail Vettes Event.

Non-NCCC Entrants Are Not Covered by NCCC Insurance







Well, maybe 155?


